THE WEEK AHEAD AT VIEWFIELD

SUNDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2017

WORSHIP:		10.30am	Morning Worship with Chris Demetriou
Monday	20 Nov	6.30pm 7.00pm	Cubs (077145028028) Deacons' Meeting (Centre)
Tuesday	21 Nov	10.00am 6.30pm	Toddlers (07934690952) Beavers (734862)
Wednesday	22 Nov	1.30pm 7.30pm	Women's Fellowship in Sanctuary Small Groups
Thursday	23 Nov	10.00am 10.00am 7.30pm	Thursday Toddlers Knit Natter, Craft Chatter Scouts (0771450280)
Sunday	26 Nov	10.30am 6.30pm	Morning Worship with Rev Rae MacKenzie Evening Communion Service

SUNDAY 26 November 2017

Deacons: P Hutchison & F Wyatt
Sound & Vision: H Dick & K Drummond
Crèche: C Duncan & C Clark
Communion Prep: C Duncan

Steward: H Niven
Security: E Jones
Tea/Coffee: Her & Me
Offering: L Bowmaker

Prayer Ministry: G Short

BMS BIRTHDAY SCHEME

Nov: 23 L Connon & M Hutchison 29 E Stewart

CHURCH OFFICE 2 Viewfield Terrace, Dunfermline, KY12 7HZ, 01383 620465 Monday - Thursday, 10am – 12.15pm email: office@viewfield.org.uk

PASTOR
Please contact the Church Office or Church
Secretary

CHURCH SECRETARY
Joe Fisher
10 Livingstone Place, Crossgates, KY4 8EN
01383 510953
secretary@viewfield.org.uk



Viewfield Baptist Church

To enable people to become fully devoted followers of Jesus Christ

Sunday 19 November 2017 Morning Worship 10.30am

Speaker: Chris Demetriou

~ ~ ~

Welcome and call to worship

Bless the Lord O My Soul (10000 reasons)
Faithful God

All Age Talk Offering and prayer Groups leave

Change My Heart O God

Reading: Sermon

O The Deep Deep Love of Jesus

Communion
Prayers for others
Amazing grace (Tomlin)
Benediction

~~~

**COMMUNION:** All who love and serve Christ Jesus are invited to participate in Communion. Those not wishing to participate are asked simply to pass the plate or cups. We use alcohol-free communion wine, and gluten-free wafers are available on each plate for those who require them.

**CHILDREN:** Children under 3 are welcome to attend the Crèche in Room 1 any time during the service. All children aged 3 to S2 are invited to the Church Hall when the groups leave for Children's Church. Parents/carers are asked to collect pre-school children from the hall at the end of the service. School age children will be brought upstairs, but please note that parents/carers are then responsible for the children during refreshments. All our leaders are PVG checked.

PRAYER MINISTRY: If you would like someone to pray with today, Margaret Hutchison will be available after the service

Viewfield Baptist Church is a charity registered in Scotland No: SC006526

## We are delighted to share fellowship with you this morning. Please stay for a cup of tea/coffee after the service

#### JIM'S PHOTO DIARY OF THE QUEENSFERRY CROSSING, etc.

Some twenty people have indicated their desire to attend an evening in the Church Sanctuary when Jim will show his photo diary of the construction of the Queensferry Crossing. Jim will show his pictures on Friday 1<sup>st</sup> December in the Church Sanctuary from 7.00pm. Tea, coffee and cake will be on tap to help compliment the photos. If you would like to come and haven't yet told us please do so. Speak to Pete, Margaret or Jim. Would you like to bake a cake for the event? If so let us know.

#### **EMAIL ADDRESSES**

If you would like to receive any Church notice or prayer point by email and you currently do not receive any please drop an email to <a href="mailto:office@viewfield.org.uk">office@viewfield.org.uk</a> so that we can include you. There are a number of addresses that we don't have. If you think you are on the existing list but are not sure then please also drop an email.

#### **VIEWFIELD NEWS**

The next edition of **Viewfield News** is planned for early-December. Articles, news snippets, Christmas Greetings, correspondence, forthcoming events, etc. should be submitted to Jim Kirkland (jkirkland@btconnect.com) or the office by **noon** on **Monday** 4<sup>th</sup> **December 2016.** 

#### PRAYER DIARY

The Prayer Support Team has decided that, for the next few months, rather than issuing a monthly prayer diary, we will include prayer points in the weekly bulletin. Therefore, this week we would encourage you to -

#### Please pray for St Andrews Baptist Church

They have an almost entirely new staff team with two pastoral apprentices, a new youth and children's worker (job share) and a new appointment of a part-time International Outreach Worker (to further their work with international students and with migrant workers on the fruit farm).

Please pray too for their Search Committee as they begin to seek a new pastor. (Andrew Rollinson is planning to retire next summer).

Also pray for a new Alpha course, a new cohort of students at their Awake discipleship programme, and growth in home groups.

Please continue to pray for the <u>"A Time Traveller's Guide to Christmas"</u> and that many children will come. Give thanks for all those that have agreed to help and that the organisation of the event will go well.

Please remember those who can no longer get out and join us on a Sunday. Give thanks for those that visit and for the CD ministry.

### Services are available on CD by request. Please call or email the office.

#### A TIME TRAVELLER'S GUIDE TO CHRISTMAS

Saturday 9th December, 1.30-5.30pm. We would love to have at least 60 children at this Christmas Activity for 3-11 year olds. Do you know any children - family, friends, neighbours - who you could invite? Invitation cards and registration forms are available at the tea bar. Please take as many as you need, and encourage people to register as soon as possible since this will help with our preparations.

Thank you to everyone who has already volunteered to help. We do still need some more people, especially for the following tasks:

- baking, preparing and serving party food for the children, and drinks and mince pies for all ages at the end of the afternoon
- helpers to go round the activities with a small group of children you won't need to organise or lead any of the activities (unless you particularly want to!)
- someone to take photos throughout the afternoon so we can have a rolling slide show for families and others to see at the end
- people to decorate the sanctuary with Christmas decorations
- one or two people to welcome families and congregation as they arrive at 4.30pm

We need a lot of cardboard tubes for a craft, and to decorate our time machine. If you are able to bring toilet roll/kitchen roll tubes or tubes from inside wrapping paper, we would be very grateful. Please put them in the box which will be by the tea bar from next Sunday.

And finally:

- Please pray for those who are preparing and leading, and for many children to come along
- Please invite any children you know who are aged 3 Primary 7
- Please offer to help if you are able
- Please share our Facebook posts (<u>www.facebook.com/childrenvbc</u>)

For more information or to offer help, please speak to Evelyn, or email: <a href="mailto:children@viewfield.org.uk">children@viewfield.org.uk</a>

#### **SAMARITAN'S PURSE SHOEBOX APPEAL**

This year will be processing the boxes for this appeal in the Sanctuary on **Friday 24th** and **Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> November - all day from 9.30am - 5.00pm**. We will be setting up the Sanctuary for this work on Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup>. Last year we sent 1323 gifts to the children and with God's help, we hope for 1500 this year.

Please come along and help us whenever you can - doing whatever you can - for as long as you can - every hour will help us get the boxes on their way to the special children God has already chosen.

After the box processing is finished, we would then welcome any assistance to reinstate the sanctuary ready for Sunday.

If you cannot help us physically, please remember that prayer is vital to ensure that we all stay healthy and safe and that God's work continues to grow in Dunfermline.